
DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10016-4885 212 686-0710 

Deacon Serop Aljalian 
Deacon-in-charge 
Holy Resurrection Armenian 

Apostolic Church 
909 Michigan Avenue 
(P.O. Box 143) 
South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172 

Dear Deacon Serop: 

August 21, 1990 

Thank you for forwarding donations amounting to eighty-one dollars 
and fifty cents ($81.50) on behalf of the South Milwaukee parishioners to the 
Iranian Earthquake Relief Fund at this time of tragedy and suffering. 

We are deeply grateful for all the efforts of our parishes throughout the 
Diocese towards humanitarian relief. Every contribution we receive brings 
added strength to suffering people. There would be little hope without the 
united labors of all our faithful, each gesture of help adding to others, just as 
in the past, one stone added to another built cathedrals and whole cities. 

We are grateful for your humanitarian concern which will inspire 
hope and love for all who suffer everywhere. God bless you, dear faithful, 
and may He gift us all with peace, courage and unshakable faith. 

Enclosure 
Receipt No. 720 

With prayers, 

Fr. Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 



August 2, 1990 

Very Rev. Khajag Dz. v. Barsamian 
Primate 

Holy Resurrection Armenian 
Apostolic Church 

909 Michigan Avenue - (P.O. Box 143) 

South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172 

Office: 762-7460 

Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016-4885 

Dear Very Rev. Barsamian, 

In response to your letter of June 26, 1990, I am en­
closing a check in the amount of $81.50. This includes 
for two Sundays consective for the Iran Earthquake Fund. 

Respectfully, 

Deacon Serop Aljalian 
Deacon-in-charge 

,~r:utu_c)JJ~<;iia 
~nice Urick 
Parish Council Treasurer 
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Encl. 


